October 21, 1963

/

Mrs. Lila Smith
306 Kansae Street
Pawnee, Okla. 74058

Dear Mrs. Smith:

The enclosed letter from the Public Health Service explains that
a8 the non-Indian widow of John C. Smith, fullbood Pawnee, you
are not eligible for medical care since you are not caring for
children of your deceased husband.

Your belief that you should be entitled to medical care is under-
stood, and I regret very much that it cannot be provided under
current eligibility requirements of the Division of Indian Health.
With best regards and good wishes, I am

‘Stmtcly yours,

Enclosure

Jy






DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND WELFARE

PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICE

Indian Health Area Office g Refer to:

301 Post Office & Court House Bldg. ;
Okiahoma City, Oklahoma th note Of

Oct. 9, 1963

OCT 1 81963

Honorable Mike Monroney
United States Senate
Washington 25, D. C.

Dear Semator Monroney:

The Medical Officer in Charge of our Pawnee PHS Indian Hospital
has forwarded your inquiry along with the letter from Lila Smith,
306 Kansas, Pawnee, Oklahoma, to us for reply.

Mrs. Smith first received treatment at the Pawnee Hospital on
December 3, 1962. At that time her husband was terminally ill

at this hospital. Since then Mrs. Smith has been seen on numerous
occasions. i

Recently in reviewing the charts of new patients seen during the
past year at the Pawnee Hospital it was noted that Mrs. Smith is
a non-Indian and a widow and is not caring for children of her
deceased husband. According to Division of Indian Health eligi-
bility requirements the white widow of a deceased Ind ian man is
eligible for care under our program only if she is caring for the
children of such marriage. Understandably then, Mrs. Smith is not
eligible for care under our program and was notified of this in

a letter from our office dated September 11, 1963 .

Mrs. Smith appealed this ruling to this office and in a letter to
Mrs. Smith dated September 27, 1963, our decision was again stated
as above. :

I hope that the above is of some help to you in advising Mrs. Smith
of the necessary action taken within scope of Division regulations.
Sincerely yours,
[Sed} Dean F. Tirador, M. D.

Benjamin E. McBrayer, M.D.
'  Indian Health Area Director

Enclosure
Original letter from Mrs. Smith






October 9, 1963

Mrs. muamuh/

306 Kansas Street
Pawnee, Okla. 74058

Dear Mrs. Smith:

This will acknowledge receipt of your letter stating that as the
none-Indian widow of John C. Smith, fullblood Pawnee, you have
been informed that you are not entitled to medical care or treat-
ment at the Pawnee Indian Hospital.

As you perhaps know, Indian Hospitals have been taken over by
the Public Health Service, an agency of the Department of Health,
Education, and Welfare. As a result, some changes in the rules
of eligibllity have been made.
Wubmwwmmwhnhnwnotmmbw
deprived of privileges to which you are properly entitled, and I
will write you again just as soon as I have something to report.
With best regards and gnod wishes, [ am

Sincerely yours,

-y
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